

INDIANA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT

We Protect Hoosiers and Our Environment.

100 N. Senate Avenue • Indianapolis, IN 46204 (800) 451-6027 • (317) 232-8603 • www.idem.IN.gov

Eric J. Holcomb

Governor

Bruno Pigott Commissioner

April 23, 2020

Mr. Joe Winch Environmental Manager Lehigh Cement Co. 3084 West County Road 225 South Logansport, IN 46947 joe.winch@lehighhanson.com

Re: Stack Test Extension Request

Lehigh Cement Company

Logansport Plant Plant ID: 017-00005 Logansport, Cass County

Dear Mr. Winch:

This letter is in response to your April 13, 2020 request for an extension of time to conduct comprehensive performance stack testing of Kilns #1 and #2. Comprehensive performance testing is required to demonstrate compliance with 40 CFR Part 63 Subpart EEE National Emission Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants from Hazardous Waste Combustors. This testing is required by permit condition E.4.2 of permit T017-41677-00005, with a test deadline of May 16, 2020.

Lehigh Cement Company requested this extension in order to minimize the potential exposure of site and testing personnel to COVID-19 conditions. At this time, IDEM cannot approve your request to extend the required testing deadline. Please be aware that failure to conduct the required retest by May 16, 2020 is a violation of your permit. However, if the required testing is conducted by September 13, 2020, no enforcement action will be taken for failing to test before the applicable deadline. Lehigh will be allowed to continue to operate under the interim operating parameter limitations approved by IDEM on February 14, 2020, until a timely (within ninety days of testing) Notification of Compliance report is submitted establishing new operating parameter limits based on comprehensive performance testing.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Pat Austin at (317) 234-3491 or via e-mail at paustin@idem.IN.gov. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely.

Phil Perry, Chief

Air Compliance and Enforcement Branch

Office of Air Quality



cc: Dave Cline Pat Austin